
A service of the Wyoming Lions Club 

 
Remembering Shirley Jones ( August 28, 2017)  For the past 11 months, this newsletter has 
come out on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of each month.   Each time it happens, it gives us an 
even greater appreciation for what Shirley did each and every week with the Midland Times.   
But she did it  with much more coverage, in depth reporting, and pictures. Plus, she found the 
time to sell advertising.  Not everyone had an appreciation for the service the community was 
being provided, but those that didn't soon did when it was gone. 
 
2020 Census Information indicates Wyoming's population grew by 8 to 523.  See    
 attachment for data for each town in the County. 
 
SPARKS  @ Zion American Lutheran Church will start again on Wednesday, September 
8th @ 5:30 pm, with supper, singing, and lessons to follow.  Ages 3 - 5th grade.  Everyone is 
welcome.  If you didn't receive an email, you may also register that evening.  Volunteers are 
always needed.   Contact Cassi Gilson @ 319-480-4032 with any questions. 
 
BIRTHDAYS !!!! 
 August 5  Amy Wolter 
 August 7  Lorenz Brodersen - 75th 

August 13 Michelle Hansen 
 August 15 Brandi Boge 
 August 16  Joyce Doll 
 August 17 Jennifer Willey 
 August 18 Megan Frankfurt 
   Gavin Wherry 
 August 19 Micaela Mcpherson 
 August 20 Gracie Franzen 
   Barb Harms – 85th – 208  North Main St., Onslow, IA   52321 
 August 21 Marisa Thomsen 
 August 23 Shirley Bendixen 
   Chad Dusanek - 50th – 4063 Co Rd E29, Wyoming, IA 52362 
 August 24 Travis Brownell 
   Angela Stewart 

August 25     Michelle (Brunscheen) McPherson, 50th, 6620 Winterset Garden  
   Road, Winter Haven, FL   33844 

 August 27 Brianna Roney 
   Curt Bahnsen 
 August  28 Jerry Sorgenfrey 
   Sheri Tjaden      
   Jaxon Brownell 
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August 29 Jaxen Glenn 
   Maci Thordsen 
 August 30   Marlyn Lehrman 
   Brad Wherry       
 August 31 Grace Eichhorn 
   Janet Willman Becthold-75th 
   Alex Lehrman 
 Sept 2 Jason Zamastil 
 Sept 3 Kyle Huston 
   Chase Brunscheen 
 Sept 5 Julie Lehrman 
   Mitchell Brunscheen 
 Sept 6 Justin Roney 
 Sept 7 Brock Hansen 
   Deb Ellefsen 
 Sept 8 Sally Clapp 
   Phyllis Huston 
 Sept 12 Caiden Althaus 
 
ANNIVERSARIES!!!!! 
 August 27 -  Tod & Amy Wolter  (1994) 
 Sept 5 Matthew & Jody Jamison (1993) 
   Elmer & Sheryl Nissen 
 Sept 6 Dennis & Joy Eichhorn 
 Sept 7 Jim & Carol Eggert 
 Sept 10 Kevin & Lorie Dunne 
  
Birthdays and anniversaries are  listed through the date of the next newsletter.  We are happy 
to take late submissions.  They are all important and we are glad to share them. 
 
Applications for Theisens “More for Your Community” grants, up to $5,000, due by 
August 31.   See attached. 
 
Football and Volleyball  varsity home games: 
 football – August 27th, September 3rd, 10th & 24th, and October 8 
 volleyball – multi-school tournament Saturday Sept 4th @ 8:30 am;  Thursday, Sept 9, 
  @ 5:15 pm;  Thursday, Sept 16 @ 5:15 p.m. 
 
Roping at the Fairgrounds on Sunday starting at noon.  Not a horse show, a working event. 
 
Baldwin Saddle Club fun show – Sunday, September 5th starting at 9:00 am 
 
Position available -  Jones County Community Foundation Coordinator.  See attached. 
 
A big congratulations to Chiara Dusanek who has been selected to represent Iowa and 
Midland at the FFA National Convention in the Talent competition. 
 
Wyoming Area Betterment City Wide Garage Sales- September 24 and 25. 
 



GET WELL SOON!!!!! 
     Andrea Brodersen Hunter and Lisa Eganhouse Cantwell 
     Derek Denniston 
     Steve Brinkman 
     Alan Brunscheen 
     Pam Rushford 

Wyoming residents…The City of Wyoming is planning for its future and needs your input! 
Use the 10-minute survey below to share your thoughts about the City's priorities. We value 
your opinion because it will ensure the plan takes Wyoming in the direction the community 
wants to go. Please share the survey with your neighbors and friends in Wyoming. The survey 
is open through 9/26. We look forward to hearing from you!  The survey is available at:  
https://www.talkto.ecicog.org/wyoming-comp-plan/survey_tools/wyoming-resident-survey 

Jones County Historical Society – Edinburgh Open House – Sunday, August 29th – FREE! 
11:30-4:00;  Free Gate, Food, Fun, Crafts, Vendor Stands, Demonstrations, Displays,    
Classic Cars & Tractors and MORE!!!!  Everyone is welcome.  See attached flyer. 
 
Help needed to make carmel corn for Lions at football games.   Contact Lynn Hayden, Jim 
Eichhorn, or Kevin Ellison. 
             
Preschool Scholarships.  Do you have a child that will be 3 or 4 years old 
by September 15th, 2021?  Preschools in Cedar and Jones counties are currently 
taking registrations and funds are available to assist families with the cost.  See attachment 
 
18th Annual Big Bear on Little Bear Golf Outing, September 18, 2021. This event benefits 
the Paul Petersen Fitness Center. Sign up at Little Bear.   
  
If you are former military (or anyone else) with a talent for cleaning firearms,  please 
contact Jim Eichhorn or Dick Fishwild.   The Wyoming Historical Museum has a collection of 
about 30 pieces that need routine maintenance.  Included are flintlocks up through  
World War I.  Your expertise would be appreciated. 
 
Wyoming Vol. Fire Company pancake breakfast Sunday, September 12, 2021. 
 
Faith United Methodist Church fall dinner and auction Sunday, September 12th - 
Monmouth 
 

Reservations  

Wyoming Fairgrounds call or text Steve Agnitsch at 319-480-2883. 
Memorial Hall contact Holly’s Town Supermarket at 563-488-2220. 
Calkins Barns contact Wyoming City Hall at 563-488-3970 Monday – Friday from 9 a.m. 
to 11 a.m. 

 
Wyoming Methodist Church 

 Food Pantry:   Saturdays from 9:30 to l0:00 am. 
 Services:   9:30 a.m. Sundays 
 

Zion American Lutheran Church services–  Sundays @ 10:30 am  



 
Onslow Presbyterian Church services for August will be held at Cascade.  September 
will be held at the Onslow Presbyterian Church, Sundays at 9:30 am. 
 
You don’t have to be a Wyoming resident to get the newsletter. Anyone can sign up at 
wyonews@netins.net.  Submit items to this same address. 
 
We need your stories, ideas, birthdays, anniversaries, honors, accomplishments.  We’ll help 
you write or rewrite.  We don’t have a reporting staff to gather the information, so you are our 
reporters.  If news is sent by mail or delivered to the city hall collection point, the name and 
phone number of the contact person must be included. This is required so contact can be 
made to clarify or certify some part of the information that was submitted.  If you have news to 
submit please do so by 10 a.m. on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month.  Thirty 
words or less.   Please feel free to make a copy of this newsletter to share with your friends or 
neighbors who do not have email.  


